JANUARY 2019 NEWSLETTER







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

Photo: Portangeles.org

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting PGA Head Golf Professional

Happy New Year All,

I wanted to take the time to thank all of you for another great year!

On the 12th of January I welcome you all to participate in the Inaugural New Year's Shootout. This event will be a two-person scramble for 9-holes and contact me! a two-person shamble for 9-holes; \$30 for members \$50 for public includes 2 drink tickets (per player) and competition fee! This event will be a shotgun starting at 10am.

Many of you have been asking about The John Wayne Sadler Tournament. It is tentatively set at Circling Raven on April 27th & 28th. As soon as I get confirmation, I will send out an email.

Annual range prices will change slightly for 2018; \$260 for individual, \$340 for family, \$120 for a junior, \$175 for a 25-bucket punch card, \$70 for a 10bucket punch card, \$5 for a small bucket and \$8 for a large. Please make your payment by the end of January for the New Year. With new carts coming in March, cart rates will be \$13 for 9 holes, \$17 for 18 holes, and Annual cart pricing will be \$800 for 2019.

The men's club schedule will be drafted and

submitted for approval at the February Board Meeting. That being said, please remember to fill out your voluntary fee sheet for the year. Handicap fees must be paid by Jan 28th in order to stay active into the new posting season- beginning on March 1st.

If you have any questions, please feel free to



Thank you and Happy Holidays,

Chad Wagner

Thank you!

The BOD extends a huge thanks to all of the members who have been (and continue) volunteering their time and effort in the "Storm Clean Up" project on our beautiful course. An unexpected event with extensive labor is manageable only by the willingness of our members to assist. You are appreciated!!

Peninsula Golf Club January 2019

Page 2

Membership Report December 18, 2018

Annlinations	C	12/1/2010
Applications	Gary & Mary Murphy, FamCert	12/1/2018
	Layton Evans, Soc Member	12/13/2018
	Paul Pendergrass, Soc Mem	12/13/2018
Resignations	Matthew Murrey	11/30/2018
Status Changes	None	
Membership Totals		
Certificate	137	
Certif NonRes.	4	
Jr & Military	10	
Associate	14	
Social	16	
Lifetime Social	9	
Seasonal	1	
τοται.	191	

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Deborah Jacobs

The Clubhouse staff would like to thank everyone for all their patience and support the past year. To start off the New Year, we will be open New Years day; bring your family and friends to watch the Huskies play Ohio State in the Rose Bowl.

Please help us support your club and come in for a drink and a great home cooked meal, our staff will be glad to see you!

The Clubhouse staff want to make the New Year the best vet for PGC and its members.



Christmas at the Clubhouse with Santa.





ADMINISTRATOR

NEWS Laurie McDonald

If you haven't already completed and turned in your 2019 Voluntary Fee sheet, please do so by January 28th. I sent the notices out earlier in December, however, as the handicaps need to be processed early this year, I'm trying to get them all at least returned in time. I'm happy to bill your next month's billing statement, please just indicate so on the form. You can also find the forms in the clubhouse and pro shop.

Be on the lookout for the budget information for the 2019 2020 fiscal year. I will be mailing them out the last week of December. The General Membership Meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 16th at 6:00 pm. All members are welcome to attend! If you are not able to attend the General Membership Meeting, please remember to cast your vote,

complete and give another member your proxy. You can mail your ballot or drop it off at the pro shop or the clubhouse by Wednesday, January 16th at 5:00 pm.

A reminder to use up that balance on your club card! Come on down on Thursday morning to have breakfast prepared by Rena, our awesome cook!

Finally, I wanted to thank everyone who contributed to the employee appreciation bonus. Our members sure make this a great place to work!

Please come see me or call me on Tuesdays or Thursdays if I can be of any assistance. (360) 452-6856 or email at pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com.

Happy New Year to everyone! Laurie



From the President Deborah Jacobs

The Ballots for 2019-2020 proposed fiscal budget will be mailed out to all equity members the first of the year. *The deadline to cast your* ballot is 5:00pm, January 16th, just prior to the annual membership meeting starting at 6pm.

As many of you know, budgets are a guide and gauge for business operation, but there are factors we are unable to control such as declining membership. What we can control is the close monitoring of course and clubhouse budgets and overall expenses. So, we've taken a hard look at our budget and made some necessary changes as summarized below.

- Elimination of the annual Clubcard assess-
- Establish a bi-annual property tax assess-
- A minimal increase in locker and cart shed fees.
- A 5% dues increase.
- A deferred maintenance budget for allocation of funds toward needed maintenance and repairs of our aging buildings and equipment has been created.
- The Clubhouse will remain closed on Mondays the entire year as part of the budget calculations.

Finally, "Thank You" to our members who have volunteered their time and donations throughout the year, our Course, Clubhouse, Administration, and Pro Shop staff for all your hard work and effort to keep our club running smoothly and to our entire membership for your continued support and patience as we move forward in the New Year.

Wishing all of our members a very Happy New Year and great golfing in 2019!!

Deborah. President and the Board of Directors



Ladies Club Notes Sandy Granger

The Ladies enjoyed a great social time at the annual Christmas luncheon on December 12th at the clubhouse. Santa was a special visitor and provided photo ops and good cheer. (Thank you, Steve S).

When weather allows, the ladies are golfing on Wednesday mornings with a 10 am tee time. Card games are the option when winter weather prevails for the day!

The ladies are looking forward to the new year and fun and challenging golf.

Wishing all of our PGC members a Happy New Year with many golf outings on your 2019 schedule!



Sue Barber with course clean up after the winds across the peninsula. Looks like great firewood!! Photo: Courtesy Sherry Henderson



What Is the Ruling?

On a tee shot you knock your ball off the tee with a stroke that just grazes the ball. If it still lies within the teeing area, you may re-tee the ball without penalty. True or false? The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.



January 2019

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		1 Pro Shop Open	2 Ladies Club	3 Men's Club	4	5
6	7 Clubhouse Closed	8	9 Ladies Club	10 Men's Club	11	New Year's Shootout 10 am Shotgun
13	14 Clubhouse Closed	Greens & House Com- mittee Meet- ings 5 pm. Board 6 pm Members Welcome.	I6 Ladies Club General Membership Meeting 6 pm Members Welcome Ballots due by 5:00 pm	17 Men's Club	18	19
20	21 Clubhouse Closed	22	23 Ladies Club	24 Men's Club	25	26
27	28 Clubhouse Closed	29	30 Ladies Club	31 Men's Club		ry Handicap e by January

Clubhouse Hours Jan 1 - Jan 31, 2018

Monday Closed

Tuesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Thursday 7:00 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 6:00 pm
Saturday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm
Sunday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger 360-461-2203



PGA Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

<u>Administrator</u> Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your party or special event.

Superintendent Mike Hammel 360-457-6508